
CHESS NOTES   11.08.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
This week’s game has been given to me by Jules Brown taken 
from the Doncaster Congress held at the Hall Cross School 
on Thorne Road. Jules joined Lincoln Chess Club a couple of 
years ago and has now established himself as one of the 
clubs top players. 
 
The January grading list gave Jules a grade of 143 enabling 
him to enter the Intermediate section (grades 145 and 
under) and in this game Jules was paired as black in round 
4 against Michael Johnson from Wakefield and we pick up the 
game after white has just played 22. d5 (see diagram) 
materially equal but with white having a potentially 
awkward passed pawn on d5. However, Jules took advantage of 
an earlier exchange leaving white without a pawn on f2 and 
played 22. ...Qc7 forcing white to play 23. h3 (not 23. g3 
Bxg3 24. hxg3 Qxg3+) and Jules took advantage with 23. 
...Bc5+ 24. Kh1 Nh5 25. g4 Ng3+ 26. Kg2 Nxf1 winning the 
exchange. 
 
Play continued 27. Rxf1 Rce8 28. Nh4 Qe5 29. Qxe5 Rxe5 30. 
Nf5 g6 31. Ng3 (not 31. Nxh6+ Kg7 losing the knight) Rfe8 
and after an exchange of queens Jules brought his rooks 
into play. White attempted some counterplay with 32. Rf6 
Kg7 33. Rc6 but to no avail as Jules now played 33. ...Re3 
34. Bc2 Re2+ 35. Nxe2 Rxe2+ 36. Kf3 Rxc2 winning a bishop 
and knight for a rook leaving Jules with the extra piece 
37. d6 Rd2 and white resigned. 
 
Jules also had wins in rounds 3 and 5 which added to a draw 
in round 2 gave him a total of 3½ points just outside the 
prize money but never the less to good week-ends work. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


